February 12, 2019

The Honorable Jerrold Nadler Chair U.S. House Committee on the Judiciary The Honorable Doug Collins
Ranking Member
U.S. House Committee on the Judiciary

Dear Chairman Nadler and Ranking Member Collins:

We, the following 16 organizations, are writing in support of the Electronic Court Records Reform Act of 2019. The legislation would improve the federal courts' electronic records system, enabling greater access to court records and bringing increased efficiency and transparency to the courts.

The legislation would address several of the issues raised during the House Judiciary Subcommittee on Courts, Intellectual Property, and the Internet February 2017 hearing, "Judicial Transparency and Ethics," including the federal courts' current compartmentalized electronic records system and PACER's fees for access to case materials.

The legislation would consolidate the Case Management/Electronic Case Files (CM/ECF) system and require that all documents in the system be searchable, machine-readable, and available to the public and to parties before the court free of charge. The legislation would also protect private information, requiring the courts to redact any information prohibited from public disclosure.

For these reasons, we urge all members of the House Judiciary Committee to support the Electronic Court Records Reform Act of 2019. We respectfully request the Committee to promptly consider the legislation.

Sincerely,

American Association of Law Libraries

American Civil Liberties Union

American Library Association

Association of Research Libraries

Citizen for Responsibility and Ethics in Washington

Data Coalition

Demand Progress

Engine

Government Accountability Project

Government Information Watch

GovTrack.us

National Security Archive

National Security Counselors

Open The Government

Project on Government Oversight

Senior Executives Association

cc: Members of the Committee